APPENDIX 2 - COUNTER FOOTPATH EVIDENCE
	Name
	Years local resident
	Letter or email dated
	Comments

	C E Beecroft – Parish Councillor
	43
	22/2/16
	Came to Hollesley in 1973 as a prison officer and has lived there since and has been a long serving member of the Parish Council.  In all this time the footpath went from junction along Melton Road until it met the footpath to the right, just before the houses.  Stories that the footpath went behind the hedge are false, two people who said they had used the footpath have admitted this is untrue.  There is no footpath in front of the houses further along Melton Road for them to walk on.  There is not even a footpath along Boyton Road or down to the village because these are country roads.  Has seen maps of site which clearly show the footpath on the road.  Has spoken to Mr Douglas, former estate manager of the Prison, who has also stated that the footpath follows the road and not behind the hedge. Has a friend who for a time lived on Melton Road who is adamant that there was no footpath behind the hedge.

	Mr and Mrs Brothwell
	30
	8/8/15
	Robert Brothwell  - Retired Dairy Herd Manager. Margo Brothwell – Retired EO Farm Office Manager.  Never been a public footpath to their knowledge running across Heath Dairy site.

	Mr Church
	30
	30/1/16
	3 daughters and a son have all attended Farlingaye school and walked along Boyton Road to catch bus from Stores Corner and returning the same way in the afternoon.  Expected the fact that there would be no footpath as this is part of living in the countryside.  Is aware that the footpath along Melton Road is on the road and there is no footpath from Stores Corner down to Duck Corner.  All children catching the bus have walked on the road.  Not aware of any complaints.

	Mr & Mrs Churchyard
	28
	1/2/16 and earlier 2015 letter
	Built their bungalow 28 years ago on Boyton Road.  During this time two daughters attended Farlingaye school and had to walk on the road to Stores Corner to catch the bus, as did the children from Melton Road.  Living in the countryside you would not expect footpaths to be provided.  This has never been a problem in the past.

	Dr Dawson
	32
	2015
	At no time recalls a path behind the hedge being used by members of the public prior to the clearance of the site – such a route was impassable and dangerous because of the debris scattered around that site.  Resigned from Parish Council in 2014 over such issues like this claim.

	Allan Douglas
	-
	2015
	Retired Estate Manager of HMP Hollesley Bay.  Began work there in 1974.  Concrete and chain link fence had been installed before this to retain cattle.  There was no footpath inside of this fence.

	Dennis Driver
	30
	12/6/15
	Chairman of Hollesley Parish Council up to May 2015.  At no time has a path behind the hedge been used by members of the public prior to the clearance of the site – such a route was impassable.

	Lorraine Foster
	20
	4/8/15
	Never seen signage or visible evidence of a public footpath from the water tower to beside 1 Melton Road.  A footpath has never been cleared or marked and building materials were stored on the inside of the hedge for quite some time.

	Mr Gillings
	43
	5/8/15
	Employed by Home Office as a prison officer.  Has no recollection of any kind of footpath on the right hand side of the road from the crossroads towards Melton.

	Mr Greenwell
	35
	29/2/16
	To the best of knowledge there has never been a footpath along the suggested route and has not seen or been aware of people walking along that stretch of land.  Lived in the neighbouring village of Boyton for 35 years and owned land opposite to area in question for nearly 10 years.

	S S Kaznua
	30
	25/1/16
	Active dog walker in area for last 30 years and has walked most footpaths in the area.  Believes the footpath in question runs along the Melton Road towards the first bungalow where it turns right.

	Steve Middleditch
	45
	18/1/16
	Due to work with HM Prison Service moved away for a few years, however have permanently resettled in Hollesley since 1991.

Never known a footpath (either formal or adopted) alongside Melton Road.  Local history tells that the footpath runs down the middle of the road.  This is because the road was originally a dirt road prior to it being up graded to a main, metalled road; as is the case with a number of roads around the village.

	Dave Middleditch
	36
	2015
	Started work at H.M.P Hollesley Prison in 1978 on the prison farm and ended up being Farm Foreman.  Always aware thath the footpath was on the roadside of the chain link fenceand hedge along Melton Roadside of Heath Dairy.  Never seen anyone walk there and as foreman would have been responsible for pointing out thery were trespassing on Prison land had anyone been seen.

	Garrow Shand
	-
	1/6/15
	Cut hedge on site alongside Melton Road.  Had to use a digger to free the field side of the hedge from brambles and rubble.  Did not see any evidence of a footpath.

	Rob Smallwood
	20
	16/7/15
	Worked with cattle at Heath Dairy.  Never witnessed anyone walking inside the hedge row of Heath Dairy.  Attached map showing footpath along road.

	Mr and Mrs Sukeforth
	23
	2015
	Walked dogs for over 15 years along the road to the woods.  Never seen a footpath, sign or anyone walking there.

	Ian [no surname on letter]
	-
	2015
	Used to live in Hollesley, purchased book showing all the routes of footpaths in the area as didn’t want to trespass on private land whilst walking their 2 King Charles spaniels.  Always believed Footpath 22 was on Melton Road until you reached first bungalow.  
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